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On August 8, 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki visited !Nara Primary School in Walvis Bay, 

where a school building (Five Classrooms and Two Storages) was constructed under 

the FY2013 Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Project: GGP and observed 

that the building is being utilized properly. Since 1997, the Japanese government 

has constructed approximately 300 classrooms and 30 classrooms are currently under 

construction all over Namibia under GGP. 

 

Ambassador Nishimaki (Back of Center), Mr. Visagie (Acting School Principal 

of !Nara Primary School, Left), Mr. Yamada (Embassy Staff, Front Right) and 

Learners 

 

The school building (Five Classrooms and Two Storages) constructed through GGP 


